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WA WA WARBLINGS
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Greetings one and all! First off I would
like to thank the Nobles of Wa Wa Temple for
electing me Potentate for 2007. January 20th
is a date that Lady Audrey and I will never

forget. Over 200 Nobles and Ladies attended
the Annual meeting and Potentates Gala. A
wonderful presentation by Dale and Jasmin
Pinel and a great performance by the Pipes
and Drums were the highlights of the
evening. I give a tip of the Fez to Noble
Richard Brown and his committee for plan-
ning this event.

To Illustrious Sir Gerry Hodges and Lady
Pearl a great big thank you for the years of
hard work and dedication you have given to
the Divan and to Wa Wa Shrine Temple. Your
work being done now, I’m sure both of you
are looking forward to spending some time
just Klowning around.

At the time of writing this I have just
returned from the Winter session of the
Midwest Shrine Association. A delegation of
12 representing Wa Wa attended and were
treated to some excellent seminars and pre-
sentations that included Noble Dr. Ken
Guidera, Chief of Staff of the Twin Cities
Hospital and Mr. Tommy Thompson, former
Governor, State of Wisconsin and formerly
Secretary of Health & Human Services for

the United States of America. The highlight
of the Session came on Saturday night when
I treated our group to an evening out with the
Zor Clowns. This year the Zor Clowns invit-
ed their new Potentate (Ill. Sir Mark
Severson) to a dinner in his honor where they
gave him a full body makeover. It appears
that any temple that shows up with their
Potentate, for a donation to the Red Sneaker
Fund, may also have a makeover done to their
Potentate. (Pictures at wawashriners.org)

A couple of things coming up in the very
near future are the Wa Wa Provincial Curling.
This year it is being held in Tisdale. The
Carrot River Valley Shrine Club has done a
lot of preparation in getting ready for this
event and the best way to make it a success is
by having a full house. To enter your rink just
e-mail: alcai@sasktel.net or phone: (306)
873-4492.

Plans for Ceremonial are now underway.
June 8th and 9th in Regina. To make this
event a great success we need candidates.
Let’s go out and get some young men
“HOOKED UP TO THE SHRINE”.

NEXT WARBLINGS CUT-OFF IS APRIL 20, 2007
Submissions can be e-mailed to warblings@wawashriners.org or 

mailed to WA WA Shrine Centre, 2065 Hamilton St., Regina, SK. S4P 2E1

Warblings Advertising 
Cost is as follows:

Business Card - $ 25.00
Ads are to be sent by e-mail to: Shrinecentre@wawashriners.org

or sent in on a disk to: 2065 Hamilton Street, Regina, SK., S4P 2E1
For more information call the Shrine Centre at (306) 569-2294 or toll free (866) 699-9292

Randy Ball
Es Selamu Aleikum

Potentate 2007

Canadian Postmaster: Undeliverable copies and  change of address notices to:
WA WA Shrine, 2065 Hamilton Street, Regina, SK, S4P 2E1

Publication Mail Agreement No. 40854030, Customer No, 1008028
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Chief of Staff Report

Welcome to another year of Fun and fri-
volity. Let’s BOND … in 2007 is the
Potentate’s theme and in bonding, let’s com-
municate. With the Warblings and website,
we have the tools, all we need is the input

from the clubs and units spread across our
great province. Below, I will be touching
upon some of the events and tools available
to the new club and unit executive.

Having just returned from the MSA win-
ter session, I refer units and nobles to the
ZOR website: www.zorshriners.com which
contains everything you want to know about
MSA2007. The housing committee will be
sending information to attending units very
soon. ZOR has put together good package
and looks to be a fun event.

At home, it will be another busy season of
parades and performances, as a reminder to
all unit Captains, all requests must be made
in writing (read e-mail) to the Chief of Staff:
meldouglas@wawashriners.org. Once
approved will be posted in the Wa Wa Events
page of our website. If you don’t see your
parade or performance listed, resubmit as
paperwork lost somewhere. We all know

some dates repeat every year, submit those as
soon as possible to assist outside units in
their planning. Any requests for financial
travel assistance must be submitted to the
Potentate, in advance.

Each Shrine Club has been assigned a

web page and e-mail address. The executive

are responsible to insure the information

posted there is timely and accurate. Send

changes to: webmaster@wawashriners.org.

If you have an event, which you want

advertised on our website. Submit your data

in a Word or Text type document and a spe-

cial page with be created promoting your

event.

All of this takes a little time and as volun-

teers time is limited. But a few minutes of

your time may assist Nobles through out the

province and is greatly appreciated.
Remember “Let’s have FUN out there.”

Recorder’s Report
We’re off and running this year. Your

Divan has had a Planning Meeting and as a
result, communication became one of the
major topics. Strategies are being considered
to improve communications with the Clubs,
Units and the general membership. The
enthusiasm of your leadership is strong this
year so expect to see and hear from them
often.

Our Public Relations Committee has had
us before the public more than ever in the
past couple of years and even more exposure
is being planned. Watch for us.

Membership is still the most critical situ-
ation of our temple. As of January 1, 2007
our membership stands at 1,102 Nobles,
down sixty-six (66) from January 1, 2006.
Considering the age of half of them, the por-
tion that are not active and those living else-
where other than Saskatchewan, it leaves a
relatively small number of Nobles working
hard to do the things we do.

The Potentate and Divan are most con-

cerned and several initiatives are underway.
However, no matter what the plan is or how
much we talk about it, it’s Nobles, like you
and I who actually talk to a potential candi-
date, get him to fill out a petition and men-
tor him into the Shrine, that will improve the
membership numbers.

There will be a full Ceremonial in
Regina in June this year and we are looking
forward to a large class of candidates. So
Nobles, be sensitive all the time about
potential Shriners. Think, “that fellow
would make a good Shriner,” then sign him
up!

The winter session of the MidWest
Shrine Association in Madison, Wisc. was
attended by Wa Wa Shriners and it went
well. Zor Shriners have things well in hand
and the summer session looks like a lot of
fun. Please advise our housing chairman, Ill.
Sir Dick Gutfriend ASAP of your atten-
dance. Units are practicing hard this spring
to take in the parade season and M.S.A. and

before you know it, we’ll be out there.
I’m looking forward to seeing you all

again.

Mel Douglas, Chief of Staff

C. B. (Brent) Blanchard
Recorder
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Rob Milne

Circus Report
All circus clubs are now hard at work sell-

ing tickets and program advertising. This is
the time when profits are realized. We can’t
do much on show day to get people to the cir-
cus but now we can lay the foundation for
success.

It would appear that we are on the
verge of a great year. I have

received, at this time, budgets from most of
the clubs and they are optimistic about this
year. All of us can do a lot to promote circus.

It only takes one or two negative
comments by Nobles to derail the

efforts of the majority.
Look for lawn signs promot-

ing the circus in your club. You

may well be asked to put one on your lawn a
week or so before the big show.

Everyone can help make circus the great
money raiser it needs to be but don’t forget
that it also is perhaps the best public relations
tool that the Shrine has.

We are a TEAM and Together Everyone
Accomplishes More.

WA WA CIRCUS DATES 2007
Thursday, May 17 Melfort 4:15, 7:30 (TZ)

Friday, May 18 Saskatoon 4:15, 7:30

Saturday, May 19 12:00, 4:00, 7:30

Sunday, May 20 2:00 (Special)

Tuesday, May 22 Humboldt 4:15, 7:30 (TZ)

Wednesday, May 23 N.B. 4:15, 7:30 (TZ)

Friday, May 25 Regina 4:15, 7:30 (Tent)

Saturday, May 26 112:00, 4:00, 7:30

Sunday, May 27 2:00 (Special)

Tuesday, May 29 Yorkton 10:30, 4:15, 7:30

Thursday, May 31 S.C. 4:15, 7:30

Saturday, June 2 M.J. 11:30, 3:00, 7:30 (Tent)

Sunday, June 3 2:00 (Special)

27 shows, 13 show days

Noble Bill Forrest
Circus Chairman
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Wa Wa Shriners Elect 2007 Potentate
On Saturday, January 20th, at our 2007

Annual General Meeting, Wa Wa Shriners
elected Randall A. Ball as our Potentate.
Randy and his Lady, Audrey Colhoun, reside
on an acreage near Lumsden with family
Max, Sox, Morris, Sarm and Betsy (three cats
and two horses). He has been employed with
IPSCO INC. for the last 26 years. His
Masonic career started in 1969 with member-
ship in Queen City Chapter Order of
DeMolay. Randy is a 6th generation Master
Mason so it was only fitting that in 1986 he
became a Shriner. As a member of Corinthian
Lodge #72 he has served two terms as
Worshipful Master. He has also served two
terms as Grand Tyler of the Grand Lodge of
Saskatchewan and is a Past District Deputy

Grand Master of District #2. Randy is a York
Rite and a Scottish Rite Mason. In 1996, he
was appointed to your Divan as Director and
again in 1998. Since that time he has contin-
ued to serve on your Divan.

Also elected to your Divan were Noble
Richard Brown of Regina, Chief Rabban;
Noble Dave Fairlie of Saskatoon, Assistant
Rabban; Noble Don McDougall of Regina,
High Priest and Prophet; Noble Bevin Leipert
of Moose Jaw, Oriental Guide; Noble Brent
Blanchard of Regina, Recorder; and P.P.
Doug Osborne of Regina, Treasurer.

As Shriners we enjoy fellowship with peo-
ple of like minded goals and interests, and are
proud to support the “World’s Greatest
Philanthropy”, the Shriners Hospitals for

Children. Presently your 93 patients from
Saskatchewan have access to these “Centres
of Excellence” through the Patient
Transportation Fund. We accomplish our
goals because of your personal donations and
the ongoing fundraising of our 17 Clubs.

Your Divan especially encourages you, a
rightfully proud Wa Wa Shriner, to offer the
opportunity of membership to your friends.
Direct everyone to explore our website at
www.wawashriners.org or Imperial’s website
at www.shrinershq.org or contact the Temple
Toll-Free at 1-866-699-WAWA (9292).

Noble Don McDougall
P.R. Chair
Wa Wa Shriners

POTENTATE

RANDY BALL

CHIEF RABBAN

RICHARD BROWN

ASSISTANT RABBAN

DAVE FAIRLIE

HIGH PRIEST & PROPHET

DON MCDOUGALL

ORIENTAL GUIDE

BEVIN LEIPERT

TREASURER

DOUG OSBORNE P.P.

RECORDER

BRENT BLANCHARD

1ST CEREMONIAL MASTER

JOHN CLARKE

2ND CEREMONIAL MASTER

NEIL SEIDLER

DIRECTOR

RON MCEACHERN

MARSHALL

BILL FORREST

CAPTAIN OF THE GUARD

HAROLD BALL
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OUTER GUARD

KEN ESKDALE

PAST POTENTATE

GERRY HODGES P.P.

CHIEF OF STAFF

MEL DOUGLAS

ASSISTANT CHIEF OF STAFF

ROD STAFFORD

CHAPLAIN

ART HUNTER

APPOINTED CHAIRMEN
Membership Neil Seidler, Stu MacLachlan P.P.
Circus Bill Forrest, Blaine Martin P.P., Don Beggs P.P.
Hospital Dr. Brian Donbrook P.P.
Warblings Ron Stankov
M.S.A. Housing Alan Bachynski P.P., Dick Gutfriend P.P.
Donor Relations Ron McEachern
Stop Burns Injuries Ken Eskdale
Fund Raising Bevin Leipert, Bill Forrest
Public Relations Don McDougall
Potentate’s Aids Dan & Barbara Berehula, Ron & Jean Gaebel, Albert & Viola May,

Ken & Lorette Shaw, Darryl & Brenda Smith, Alex & Tracey Lindsay.

I would like to introduce myself to all of
you. I am the new guy on the progressive
Divan. A few months ago, Ill. Sir Randy
asked my wife, Jan, and I to take on the role
of Marshall. Yes, you read it correctly, he
asked both of us as the demands of Divan are
on both of us. We are looking forward to the
job. It seems that the possibility of becoming
Potentate is still far off but I am starting to
appreciate just how much there needs to be
learned to do the job well. We are so very for-
tunate to have a super group with which to
work.

I began my journey when I was just 14. I
joined The Order of DeMolay here in Regina
and was fortunate to go through the chairs.
Upon aging out at 21 years, I wanted to con-
tinue with DeMolay so I joined the Masonic
order to continue as an advisor to them. I
continued my advisory capacity for several
years finally retiring from it as Chapter Dad.
Those were wonderful times as I met many
of the people who now are among my best
friends and, I must add, great Shriners.

My Masonic activities have been limited

to being a member for 42 years. I am current-
ly a member of Assiniboia Lodge #49, a
Royal Arch Mason with Prince of Wales #27
and a member of Wascana Preceptory #51.

Twenty-five years ago, I became a
Shriner. Almost immediately, Noble Tom
Fulton got me interested in circus. I have
been Vice-chair and chair of The Regina
Shrine Circus for all but a few of those years.
A few years ago, I was asked to become
Vice-chair of the Provincial Circus commit-
tee and two years later Chairman. I still hold
that position. I enjoy the challenge it presents
and hope to continue for a few years more
until the demands of Divan make it impossi-
ble to do so.

I have also been associated with a great
bunch of guys for the past 25 years — the
Regina Drum Corps. I have great fun bang-
ing on my drum and getting yelled at by our
instructors — I won’t mention Ill. Sir Ken
McDougall and Noble John Worthington. I
was honoured to serve a year as President of
the Drum Corps. Besides getting our show
ready for presentation, we work hard raising
money for the philanthropy.

I am here to serve you so when we cross
paths, please don’t hesitate to call me over
and ask for whatever assistance I can give.

Noble Bill Forrest as Marshall
Newest Man on The Line
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Harold was born on a farm at Keystone,
Sask. One of a family of three boys and three
girls. He attended Public School at Langbank
and Hazenmore, Sask. High School at Silton,
Sask.

Harold joined the RCAF in 1940 as a
Radar Technician, then was attach to the
RAF in 1941 as a Sgt. Radar Mechanic, serv-
ing one year in England and three years in
South Asia (Ceylon, India and the Burma
front). Following this return from the war.
Harold attended the U of S at Saskatoon,
obtaining a Degree Mechanical Engineer. In
1949, he joined City of Regina Engineering
Department and was quickly promoted to
City Engineer the position he held until retir-
ing Oct. 1982. Harold continued to work as a
Consulting Engineer until 1994.

In 1950, Harold met and married Alice

Jansen, they have two children Randall Ball
(his Lady, Audrey Colhoun) and Patricia
(Coons-Kevin), two grandchildren Corey and
Kristine Coons.

Harold, activities are many and varied. He
is member Royal Canadian Legion, Silton,
Sask.

Life member of Professional Engineer’s
of Saskatchewan.

Past master of Wascana Lodge #2; Past
District Grand Master of District #2; Pat
Grand Superintendent Royal Arch Masons
District #1 and a member of Scottish Rite,
Cryptic Rite Masons.

Harold has been an active member Wa Wa
Shrine Drill Corps for the past 47 years.

Harold enjoys Curling, Golfing, playing
Cribbage and visiting the family lake shore
cottage at Sask. Beach.

Noble Robert Harold Ball
Appointed Captain of the Guard

Membership
Membership is the responsibility of every Shriner. During 2006,

your Membership Committee participated in various programs to
meet our objective of having an annual increase of 1% in the net
Membership of Wa Wa Shrine temple, however, this was not obtained.
Success was achieved as statistically outlined hereunder.

Creations — 24 decrease of 9 (27%) from 2005 (33) 
(goal was 5% of 2005 membership)

Restorations — 8 decrease of 5 (38%) from 2005 (13) 
(goal was 20% increase)

Demits — 32 increase of 13 (70% over 2005 (19) 
(goal was 10% decrease)

Suspensions — 26 decrease of 11 (30%) from 2005 (37) 
(goal was 10% decrease)

Deaths — 40 decrease of 4 (10%) from 2005 
(goal was 10% decrease)

During 2005, the total loss in membership was 54 Nobles (.0462%
of membership - 1168)
During 2006, the total loss in membership was 66 Nobles (.0598%
of membership - 1102)

One category (Death) is uncontrollable. We are happy to report a
10% reduction in this category for 2006.

Although there was a decrease in creations, restoration and an
increase in demits, a concentrated effort reduced the number of mem-
bers who were suspended. Demits rose considerably and it is felt that
whenever possible, members who qualify for life membership, should
applying for same. By acquiring a life membership, a member
remains active and in support of our philanthropy, not a demitted
member 6 Clubs produced 24 candidates for our ceremonies. Their
ages ranged from 26 to 65 years, the average being 44.5 years of age.

32 members, who assisted our Temple to surpass the quota of 42
creations and 14 restorations as set by Imperial Shrine during their
Imperial Shrine Membership year, June 1, 2005 to June 10, 2006,
were awarded the Imperial Shrine Membership Award (Lapel Pin).

Those recipients were: Nobles: Keith Bird, Brent Blanchard, Otto
Boettcher, John Booker, Bill Bott, Ernie Butz, Gordon Davey, Helmet
Dokmeci, Dave Fairlie, Brian Farries, Bill Johnson, Francis Hester,
Pat Hutchinson, Al Jaenen, Greg Marcyniuk, George McCubbings,
Vern McLean, Dave Meyes, Morley Munn, Keith Peach, Dave
Polachek, Mike Scarfe, Peter Sherstobitoff, Bill Thorn, Milton Turner,
Gordon Wiles, Murray Williams, Ill. Sir Gerry Hodges and Past
Potentate’s - Ill. Sirs Don Beggs, Dave Houston, Stu MacLachlan and
Ken McDougall.

At our Temple’s Annual Meeting held on Jan. 20th, 2007, Ill. Sir
Gerry Hodges presented his Potentate’s Membership Awards for 2006
in the form of plaques to the following Shrine Clubs for “Percentage
increases in Membership relevant to their Membership.
For the most candidates - Saskatoon — 158 Nobles - 13 new members
2nd place in candidates - Estevan — 17 - 1 new member
3rd place in candidates - Moose Jaw — 116 - 5 new members

Saskatoon Shrine Club for “Their incentive in producing the most
(13) candidates at the 2006 Ceremonials.

Estevan Shrine Club, who had a growth of one (1) member, was
the winner of the “Membership Incentive Growth Program” award —
a meal to be hosted by our Divan.

The 2007 Membership year has begun. All Nobles are asked to
participate in obtaining new members and restoring members who
have been suspended or taken their demits. Costs of joining remains
at $200.00 which includes the annual Temple dues. Procedures for
restoring suspended and demitted members can be obtained from our
Recorder. Applications for Membership are to be submitted to our
Temple by May 9th, 2007 for processing for the June Ceremonial to
be held June 8th and 9th, 2007.

Respectfully Submitted
Stu MacLachan, P.P.
Chairman, 2006 Membership Committee
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June Ceremonial 2007
JUNE 8 & 9, 2007

REGINA
Parade on June 9, 2007

Book your rooms now at the Hotel Saskatchewan, Radisson Plaza

1-800-667-5828
Single rooms at $109.00 + taxes

Double (2 beds) at $119.00 + taxes
Mention Wa Wa Shriners

Full program and schedule of events to follow in the next issue of Warblings.

Wa Wa Shrine Dues

Notice of Stated Session

The annual Wa Wa Shrine dues are due January 1st of each year and are as follows:

Regular Member (regular will be imprinted on your dues card) $75.00
Permanent Contributing Member (this will be imprinted on your dues card) $70.00

NOTE: A permanent contributing member (P.C.M.) is a Noble who makes a one-time donation of $150.00 to the Shriners
Hospital for Children. The $5.00 annual Hospital Assessment is then dropped from the Noble’s annual dues.

FOR YOUR CONVIENIENCE — VIAS AND MASTERCARD ARE ACCEPTED

“Es Selamu Aleikum”
The Nobles of Wa Wa Shriners are hear by notified and requested to
attend the following Stated Session of the Ancient Arabic Order of the
Nobles of the Mystic Shrine.

Thursday, May 24, 2007 
at the Shrine Centre, Regina, SK

at 8:00 p.m.
Important matters relative to the operation of Wa Wa Shriners will be
brought to the meeting.

Admission only by 2007 Dues Card
Fez must be worn.

Randy Ball Attest: C.B. (Brent) Blanchard
Potentate Recorder�
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Hospital Report
Date: Feb. 1, 2007
Period: Jan. 1, 2007 to Jan. 31

Clubs & Patients Trips Booked to Date: Number of trips to hospitals to date:

Regina Shrine Club 2 Montreal 8
Saskatoon Shrine Club 1 Twin Cities
Moose Jaw Shrine Club 1 Cincinnati 
Estevan Shrine Club 2 Philadelphia 
Battlefords Shrine Club

TOTAL 8Indian Head 1
Prince Albert
Goose Lake
Parkland 1

TOTAL 8

Booked Air Accommodation Ground Travel Misc.
$6,633.92 $882.68 $348.72 $150.00

Total Dollars to Date $8,115.32

Patient files:
Active patient files Jan. 1, 2007 93
Current active patient files 97
New patients 4
Pending patients
Re-instated

We will be doing a review of the active files shortly and that will change the patient list numbers. Montreal will soon be telling us who
is finished with treatment.

I have drawn up a release form allowing the Shrine to inform the clubs about the progress of their patients. I will be disseminating the
form as I contact the new and existing patients.

Respectfully Submitted
Dr. Brian Donbrook, P.P.
Hospital Chairman

“How can we help children with mobility prob-
lems walk better?” This is the most important ques-
tion medical professionals in the 13 motion analy-
sis laboratories of Shriners Hospitals for Children
address every day.

These experts use special cameras attached to
computers to measure how the patients move
their legs and feet as they walk. A team com-

prised of physicians, physical therapists and
engineers then use this data to plan treat-
ments to improve walking ability. Later
they’ll use the lab to measure results of these
treatments.

This is just one of the areas that are
available to our children. Shriners hos-

pitals for Children is a sys-
tem of 22 children’s hospi-

tals in the Canada, the United States and Mexico. The
world class staffs at these specialty hospitals provide
expert medical care to children with problems of the
bones and joints, burn injuries, spinal cord injuries, and
cleft lip and palate. The Wa Wa Shriners of
Saskatchewan operate a Patient Travel Fund that under-
writes all expenses for the patient and one parent to
access any of the hospitals that would best be able to
treat the child. All of this care, the best in the world for
these specialties, is provided at no charge to the patient
or any third party because of generous gifts from donors
like you. If you know a child that Shriners Hospital
might be able help, call toll-free to 1-866-699-9292. If
you wish to aid in the cause you can send your donation
or contact: Wa Wa Shriners, 2065 Hamilton Street,
Regina, SK S4P 3E1. All donations receive a tax receipt.

Shriners Having Fun & Helping Kids

You Can Make A Difference In A Child’s Life
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Experts with Solutions For Life

1-800-567-0101      www.conexus.ca

Ken Shaw
Vice President
Treasury and Finance

Scott McMann
Vice President
Regional Services

Tracy Winterton
Branch Manager

David Paul

Achieving Excellence in Cincinnati
We all like to share good news and this

achievement certainly qualifies as a good
news story.

The Outpatient Department at our
Cincinnati Hospital was awarded the Press
Ganey Summit Award.

In order to receive such a distinguished
award, the recipient must have maintained a
ranking of 95th percentile or above for a min-
imum of three consecutive years. The award
winners understand what it takes to exceed
customer expectations and deliver the extra
touches needed to make patients and their
families feel like valued guests. This desig-
nation is one of the most challenging to attain
— organizations must surpass the expected
and maintain the extraordinary.

If you asked any of the children your
Shrine Center sponsors, you’d get similar
answers to this question:

How was your clinic visit?

Donna Mertens, RN and Nurse Manager
of the Outpatient Department is quick to
point out — it’s a team effort.

“This award is not only shared by my
staff but with Child Life, Family Services,

Garment Fabricators, Health Information
Systems, Orthotics, Rehab Services,
Pharmacy, Transitions and Visual Arts.”

Another important component to our
team is the Syrian Hospital Host and all the
Road Runners who transport patients to
Cincinnati. “We wouldn’t be able do our jobs
if Shriners didn’t get the patients here,” says
Mertens.

So on behalf of our award winning burn
team, we thank all the people at your Shrine
Center who schedule van trips, who work
with travel agencies to obtain flight arrange-
ments, who contact parents to coordinate
pick-up times and all the Road Runners who
transverse the interstates to get our patients
to and from Cincinnati safely. Working
together, we give our patients and their fami-
lies the exceptional burn care they have come
to expect.

> we’re always treated like family

> my daughter really likes 
Dr. Yakuboff

> wish the hospital was 
in our town

> the nurses are great to us

> my son loves going to 
Cincinnati

WA WA SHRINE
We support our Troops — 
Flexible magnetic ribbon with Canadian flag and Sqaure & Compass emblem.
order from… 2065 Hamilton Street, Regina, SK, S4P 2E1

Phone (306) 569-2294 Fax: (306) 569-3212 Toll Free 1-888-699-9292
Email: Shrine Centre: shrinecentre@wawashriners.org

$7.00 each
shipping & taxes extra
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1251 SCARTH ST. SUITE A
REGINA, SK   S4R 2E6 TEL. (306) 525-3773
Email: jimchowcma@sasktel.net FAX. (306) 777-0788

CERTIFIED MANAGEMENT ACCOUNTANT

Trusted Friends at Your Time of Need

522-3232
2136 College Avenue

• Caring Service.

• Centrally Located.

• Cost Options

• Locally Owned Since 1907

• Answers to Your Questions

Ron McEachern • Doug Keam

Wa Wa Shrine Burn Injury
The annual activity for the calendar year

2006 was relatively low, due in part to that of
MidWest and other Shrine functions.
Contacts were established, for example the
Hutterite Colony south of Swift Current
would like us to conduct a session, this will
be scheduled for 2007.

In 2006, Noble Art Hunter conducted two
sessions, one at Indian Head (75) students

and three sessions at Tisdale (350) students
in total.

Also Noble Ken Eskdale along with Rick
Hobbs conducted a session at the Coronach
school (85) students. The total number of stu-
dents trained in 2006 was 512.

Information on Burn Awareness Week has
been sent out to all the Shrine Clubs along
with a request for them to approach the

schools in their community to see if we may
conduct Burn Awareness sessions at the
schools. Sessions booked so far in 2007 are
McLean, Wolseley and Ft. Qu’Appelle. We
are looking forward to a better year with
more visits to the rural schools.

Noble Ken Eskdale
SBI Chairman

Every year during the month of February, a week is set aside to
educate people on the different aspects of burn awareness. Preventing
scald injuries is the message we want to convey — not only during
Burn Awareness Week but throughout the year.

Children account for more than 35 per cent of all fire and burn
injuries and deaths. Every year 5,000 children are injured by scalds
from tap water. Children under the age of five years are at the high-
est risk for burns from hot fluids. Most scald injuries happen in the
kitchen from hot liquids or spills. Accidents in the kitchen and bath-
room can be prevented with the proper adult supervision.

How to Avoid Scald Burns
> Never leave a child alone in the bathroom or kitchen.
> Cover unused electric outlets with safety devices.
> Keep appliance cords out of reach from toddlers and children.
> Set you water heater thermostat to 120 degrees Fahrenheit or

below.
> Consider installing water faucets and shower-heads containing

anti-scald technology.
> Keep hot foods and liquids away from the table and counter edge.
> Never carry or hold a child and hot foods/liquids at the same time.

Statistics show there has been a significant decline in the number
of pediatric burn injuries. We can all help by taking a few simple
measures in our homes.

If you’d like more information on promoting and learning about
burn awareness, call the Cincinnati Burns hospital at 513-872-6383.
Public Relations at Headquarters in Tampa offers “Burn Prevention
Tips” free of charge. You can visit their website at
www.shrinershq.org.

The biggest gift you can give Shriners Hospital for Children is to
remember us in your Will or Estate plan. One way to remember
Shriners in your Will is with a specific amount. While many donors
are partial to this method, it should be used only when the needs of
the family have been met. For more information talk to your estate
planner or call the development office of Shriners Hospitals at 813-
281-0300.

February 4-10, 2007 Burn Awareness Week
Burn Prevention Message is Loud and Clear in Cincinnati
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Member

adr canada

BBB
Better Business Bureau

OF SASKATCHEWAN INC.HEAD OFFICE
201-2080 Broad Street
Regina, SK S4P 1Y3

PHONE/FAX
306-352-9259/306-565-6236

E-MAIL
dberehula@bbbsask.com
WEBSITE
www.bbbsask.com

DANNY BEREHULA
Executive Director/CEO

Arbitrators
Mediators
Negotiators
Facilitators
Consultants

Rainmaker Solutions
P.O. Box 27002
240 Albert Street
Regina, Saskatchewan S4R 8R8

Foster Monson, B.A., CPA, C.Arb., C.Med.
Bus. (306) 537-7707
Fax: (306) 546-4039
E-mail: foster@fostermonson.com
Website: fostermonson.com

Donation Relations

Five dollars of a members annual
dues goes directly towards the support of our
Hospitals and account for the largest single
source of monies received. As a convenience
to every Noble, a permanent contributing
membership can be purchased for one hun-
dred and fifty dollars, income tax deductible,
at anytime. This automatically reduces your
annual dues by five dollars for the rest of
your life and provides you with a handsome
certificate.

The monthly P.C.M. report from
headquarters reports that as of January 1st,
2006, Wa Wa Shriners owned a total of 437
P.C.M.’s or 37.50% of the membership

owned a P.C.M. The monthly report to
November 30th, 2006, shows that there had
been a year to date net reduction of 11
P.C.M.’s for a total of 426, which represents
only 37.30% of Wa Wa members owning
P.C.M.’s. As stated above, you can save $5.00
per year of your annual dues for the rest of
the life, but far more important is what that
one time $150.00 investment will mean in
the years ahead to the health and happiness
of our children. 425 Wa Wa Shriners besides
myself are proud P.C.M. owners. If you do
not belong to this group, I strongly encour-
age you to join now.

For the month of December 2006,

the Legal Department at Tampa, received
$27,599,480.00, bringing our year-to-date
total to $202,113,669.00 as compared to the
year-to-date total for the same period in 2005
of $192,600,230.00.

For the month of December 2006,
the Legal Department established 40 new
will and trust files, bringing, our 2006 year-
to-date total to 1050 as compared to year-to-
date for the same period in 2005 of 913. Our
Hospital budget has increased, we must con-
tinue to raise funds for the welfare of our
children.

Noble Ron McEachern
Donor Relations Director

Permanent Contributing Membership

Lady Pearl Hodges Fund Raising effort a Success

Ill. Sir Gerry Hodges and Lady Pearl 
make the draw the winners were:

1) Joann Scleldrop
Box 187, Portal N.D. 58772
“The Standing Green Clown”

2) Vernon McLean
Estevan, Sask.
“The Sitting Red Clown”

Lady Pearl presenting a cheque of $1,149.00 to Ill. Sir
Gerry Hodges. From her clown project for 2007.
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Shriners Hospital Boards Set
Budget of $721 Million

n 2007, Shriners Hospitals
for Children will increase its
spending for our children by
$72 million. It will cot
$1.975 million every day, or
about $23 every second, to

provide our patients with expert med-
ical care. As has been true since the
first Shriners Hospital opened in
1922, all the orthopedic, burn, spinal
cord injury, and cleft lip and palate
treatment will be provided at no
charge to our patients or their families.

The record budget is indicative of
both the continuing escalation of
health care costs and Shriners’ dedica-
tion to the health and future of chil-
dren.

“The increase budget figures reflect
the escalating cost of quality health
care,” said Ralph Semb, Chairman of
the Board of Trustees. “Despite the
expense, Shriners Hospitals for
Children remains committed to provid-
ing the very best care possible through-
out our system. The budget also
reflects a major commitment to
rebuilding our facilities.”

The 22 Shriners Hospitals in the
U.S., Canada and Mexico have a total
budget of $721 million for 2007 Of
that amount, $655 million is designat-
ed for the hospital operating budget,
which includes patient care, teaching,
administrative expenses, depreciation
and the daily expenses for all the
Shriners Hospitals. this amount also
includes $37 million for medical
research, which is an extremely impor-
tant part of our mission. Since Shriners
Hospitals began 40 years ago, more

than $515 million has been dedicated
to research efforts that have improved
the lives of countless children world-
wide.

The budget for 2007 building and
equipment has been doubled to $66
million, representing a major commit-
ment to renovation and new construc-
tion, as well as electronic medical
records and digital radiography. The

major hospital projects included in this
year’s plans, and their current status
are:

HONOLULU — Design drawings for
the replacement hospital are progress-
ing well. Demolition of some existing
structures and phase one of construc-
tion will start in late 2007.

GALVESTON — Construction of a
new parent/patient center for outpa-
tients and their families is scheduled to
start in the spring.

INTERMOUNTAIN — Construction
of a new 270-space parking facility is
near completion and will open in the
spring.

LOS ANGELES — Negotiations are
ongoing for property on which to build
a replacement hospital.

PHILADELPHIA — A renovation
project has been approved and is in the
design phase. A new same-day surgery
suite, a new radiology suite and new
outpatient facilities will be created.

PORTLAND — An addition/renova-
tion project has been approved. It
includes new inpatient rooms, new
operating rooms and expansion/reno-
vation of the outpatient clinic. Design
activities will start in early 2007.

ST. LOUIS — Negotiations are ongo-
ing for property on which to build a
replacement hospital.

SHREVEPORT — Expansion/renova-
tion of the outpatient clinic is sched-
uled to start in the spring and be com-
pleted before the end of 2007.

I
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Message from your Calendar Chairman

2007 Calendar Winners
Mike Gonas - Estevan
Glen Shain - Coronach
Claude Rousseau - Coronach
Beverly Potter - Gull Lake
Erin McGonigle - Saskatoon
Andrea Gaillard - Melfort
Wayne Finan - Saskatoon
Erin McGonigle - Saskatoon
Meredith Knox - Moose Jaw
Gloria Brandon - Saskatoon
Patsy Polachek - Yorkton
Donna Harambura - Regina
Brian Taylor - Saskatoon
Donna Harambura - Regina
Pinehouse Optometric Group - Saskatoon
Joanne Shurko - Griffin
Lena Gilbertson - Regina
Kim Wienrauch - Lampman
Graham Chute - Moose Jaw

Harvey Danyluk - Regina
Erin McGonigle - Saskatoon
Troy Vonan - Cupar
Louise Foster - Biggar
Betty Eskdale - Regina
Adrienne Morin - Calgary, AB
Al & Lori Johnstone - Moose Jaw
Dave & Inez Fairlie - Saskatoon
Ed Shupena - Yorkton
Foster Monson - Regina
Jean Bradley - Regina
Joanne Bresciani - Winnipeg

Robert Skinneiz - Regina
Adele Pearson - Regina
Rubena Wenzel - Prince Albert
Warren Williams - North Battleford
Barry Robins - Regina
Jean Jardine - Regina
A. A. Day - Saskatoon

Dalene Pihowich - Nipawin
Margaret Keiback - North Battleford
T. Glyn in Trust - Saskatoon
Gord Krattenthaler - Regina
Bob Evenson - Tisdale
Peter Rottenbucher - Tisdale
J. D. Wild - Saskatoon
Kerry Klein - Yorkton
Vivian Shipanoff - Prince Albert
Maurine Lehne - Biggar
Les Fedorak - Kamsack
Sandra Hill - Swift Current
Adrian Isabelle - Regina
Ralph Smith - Swift Current
Lorie Neher - Kamsack
Grant Scutchings - Regina
Don Semchuk - Saskatoon
Joe Skuce - Saskatoon
Dale Essar - Saskatoon
Ron Koropchuk - Jedburgh
Denise Skuce - Saskatoon

FEBRUARY

JANUARY

Congratulations to all the Nobles who sold Shrine Cash Calendars
this year, you have all done a great job. Jointly you sold 3,298 calen-
dars out of 3,500 purchased, this is a job well done.

As you see it is a great fund raiser, and one of its main features is
once you have sold someone a calendar it is easy for you to sell him
one next year. Lets start thinking about next year and maybe we can
sell three, four or five extra calendars, as from here on any extra sales
are profit. Thanks again for your effort.

Gord Berg, Calendar Chairman

The financial picture is as follows:
— Sales $65,960
— Picture fee $ 1,575
— Total Sales $67,535
Expenses:
— Prizes $17,900
— Total Expenses $ 8,073
— Gross Revenue $25,973
— Shrine Clubs Share $13,192
— To Shrine Centre $28,370

Kitty Litter — “Looks Are Deceiving”
Ingredients
1 box spice or German chocolate cake mix (I
used Carrot)
1 box of white cake mix
1 package white sandwich cookies
1 large package vanilla instant pudding mix
a few drops of green food coloring
12 small Tootsie Rolls or equivalent
Serving Dishes & Utensils
1 NEW cat-litter box
1 NEW cat-litter box liner
1 NEW pooper scooper
(I doubt this recipe for a large litter box)
1) Prepare and bake cakes mixes, according to

directions, in any size pan. Prepare pudding
and chill. Crumble cookies in small batch-
es in blender or food processor. Add a few
drops of green food coloring to one cup of
cookie crumbs. Mix with a fork or shake in
a jar. Set aside.

2) When cakes are at room temperature, crum-
ble them into a large bowl. Toss with half of
the remaining cookie crumbs and enough
pudding to make the mixture moist by not
soggy. Place liner in litter box and pour in
mixture.

3) Unwrap three Tootsie rolls and heat in a
microwave until soft and pliable (about 10-

20 seconds on high). Shape the blunt ends
into a slightly curved points. Repeat with
three more rolls. Bury the rolls decorative-
ly (II) in the cake mixture. Sprinkle remain-
ing white cookie crumbs over the mixture,
then scatter green crumbs lightly over top.

4) Heat five more Tootsie rolls until almost
melted. Scrape them on top of the cake and
sprinkle with crumbs from the litter box.
Heat the remaining Tootsie roll until pliable
and hang it over the edge of the box. Place
box on a sheet of newspaper and serve with
scooper. Enjoy!!

Lady Audrey J. Colbourn
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WaWa Events
March 2007

3 Naja Potes Ball

12 Curling Entry Deadline Tisdale

16-18 Provincial Curling Tisdale Curling Host: Carrot River
Centre Valley SC

19 Divan Meeting Regina

23 Pasta Night Shrine Centre See RSC Drum Corps

23 Pasta Pig-out Regina

24 Daughters of the Nile Swift Current

26 Regina Shrine Ladies Shrine Centre Regular Meeting 1300

April 2007

May 2007

5 ZOR Potes Dinner Madison, WI Details

12 Drum Corp Lobster Nite Regina

17 Battleford Circus

17 Circus Melfort 4:15 p.m., 7:30 p.m. Northern Lights Palace

18 Circus Saskatoon 4:15 p.m., 7:30 p.m. Prairieland Park

19 Circus Saskatoon Noon, 4:00 p.m., Prairieland Park
7:30 p.m.

19 Aad, Abu Beker, Osman Potes Functions

22 Circus Humboldt 4:15 p.m., 7:30 p.m. Uniplex

Circus Prince Albert

23 Circus Melfort

23 Circus North Battleford 4:15 p.m., 7:30 p.m. Civic Centre

12 Past Potes Function Regina

16 Divan Meeting Regina

20 Warblings Cut Off

27 Spring Feast Shrine Centre Regina Shrine Ladies

30 Regina Shrine Ladies Shrine Centre Regular Meeting 1300



1199

100 - 2401 SASK. DRIVE BUS: (306) 359-7777
REGINA, SASK.  S4P 4H8 RES: (306) 586-3079

FAX: (306) 522-3299

GORDON J.K. NEILL Q.C.
MERCHANT LAW GROUPLLOYD RAMSDELL

2020 11th Avenue
Regina, SK S4P 0J3

Phone: (306) 584-9300
Fax: (306) 584-9303

May 2007

June 2007

24 Stated Session and Divan Meeting Regina 2000

25-27 Regina Circus, Grand Chapter,
Royal Arch, Saskatoon

25 Regina 4:15 p.m., 7:30 p.m. Northgate Mall (Tent)

26 Noon, 4:00 p.m.,
7:30 p.m.

27 2:00 p.m.

28 Regina Shrine Ladies TBA Dinner Meeting

29 Yorkton Circus 10:30 a.m., 4:15 p.m., Gallagher Centre
7:30 p.m.

31 Swift Current Circus 4:15 p.m., 7:30 p.m. Frontier Day’s 
Stockade

2 Moose Jaw 11:30 a.m., 3:00 p.m, Civic Centre (Tent)
7:30 p.m.

3 2:00 p.m.

2 Kem Ceremonial

8-10 Wa Wa Ceremonial Regina Details

9 Regina Shrine Ladies Ladies Breakfast Shrine Centre

14-16 Grand Lodge Saskatoon

18 Divan Meeting Regina

?? Regina Shrine Ladies Hot Dog Sale Canadian Tire North
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WaWa Shrine Donations
November 18, 2006 to February 16, 2007

$100 Million Dollar Club
Vernon Symons Norman Kiesel  

Donations To Shriners
Hospitals
Margaret McKinley 
Gwendoline Wright 
Nadine Sandercock & David
Henley 
Ruth Peer 
Lyle & Joyce Ireland 
Mary Baldwin 
Ruth Schick 
David Eremko 
Pauline Eremko 
D.E. & S.M. Phillips 
Gerald & Helen Kneeshaw 
Albert & Minnie Deutsch 
Samual & Gladys Maxwell 
Joan Swanson 
David & Laureen Maxwell 
Duane & Donalds Migowsky 
Lilian Delance  

Wa Wa Shrine Patient
Transportation Fund
Donations
Sunseeker Sams 
Green Braes Pipes & Drums 
Moose Jaw Shrine 
Assiniboia Chapter #8 O.E.S. 
Regina Shrine Club 
Unity-Kilwinning Lodge #73 
Directors Staff 
Strasbourg & District Combined
Appeal 
North Battleford O.E.S. 
WA WA Ladies Auxiliary 
Nipawin Circle of P.A. #16 O.E.S. 
Saskatoon Shrine 
Pearl Hodges 
Weyburn & District Shrine 
Regina Shrine Club 
Directors Staff 
Saskatoon Drums & Bugles 
Meota & District Combined
Donor’s Choice 
Portal Lodge #84 A.F. & A.M. 
Masonic District No. 6 
Wascana Lodge #2 
Martin & Lucille Elmke 
Shrine Sunday School Class 
Cypress Ladies Auxiliary 
Wednesday Evening Bridge Club 
WA WA Ladies Auxiliary 
Haight Brothers 
5-50 Unit 

WA WA Ladies Auxiliary 
RCMP - Forensic Lab Coffee
Club 
Wascana Lodge #2 A.F. & A.M. 
Grant & Margaret McKenzie 
Philip & Pauline Selody 
Irma & Gerry Armsworthy 
John & Louise Sutherland 
John & Evelyn Smith 
Joseph Southernwood 
Wallace & Lea Meili 
Gerry Hodges 
Fred & Karen Catterall 
Thomas Ballantyne 
Clare & Pat Phillips 
Bernice Beck 
Glenn & Shirley Boughton 
Ray & Beryl Robinson 
Doreen Wylie 
Brenda & Leslie Coe 
J. S. Maclachlan 
Evelyn Childs 
Ray & Jo-Anne Racette 
Dave Houston 
Wally Zarry 
Gord & Pat Berg 
Bennie Roy Stene
Frank Widdifield 
Roy & Mary Livesley 
Doug Hetherington 
Sieg & Marvis Kurtz 
Ted & Joyce Stadnick 
George & Patt Bradshaw 
Don & Irene Cribbs 
Fred & Karen Catterall 
Dianne Laurier 
Olive Hein 
Donna Neufeld 
Aubrey & Mavis Marcotte
Rhonda Teichreb & Ryan Taylor 
Rod & Janice Stafford
Minnie Johnson 
Pearl Wood 
Blaine & Betty Martin 
Bill & Lynn Johnstone 
George Hubbard 
George & Eileen Crawford 
Adrien Paulhus 
Bill & Jan Forrest 
Richard Baxter 
Harvey & Helen Lewis 
Denise Gerein 
Don Campbell 
Doug & Joan Osborne 
Lillian Poplack 
Grant & Margaret McKenzie 
Ken & Helen McInnis 
Ron & Joy Tebbutt 
Lou & Norma Lintick 
Jan & Bryan Armstrong 
Henry & Fran Seidlitz 

Herb & Alice Hein 
Helen & Rolf Remmen 
David & Tammy Remmen 
Murray & Kathy Remmen 
George & Jean Lidster 
Ken & Tracy Hill 
Dale & Elrey Healey 
Suzanne Werrett 
Elmer & Gwen Hornseth 
Linda Tisdale 
Jutta Danz 
Doug & Betty Schwerin 
Janet Skalicky 
William Hamilton 
Doreen Barks 
Bernice Scowen 
Del & Lorette Ottenbreit
Brian & Beverley Donbrook 
Jack & Sheila Jameson 
Charlie McNeil 
Howard Young 
Jim & Vida MacKenzie 
George & Elda Bacon 
Bob & Audrey Forrest 
Douglas Heinricks 
Gordon Pinches 
John Worthington 
W. Earl Smith 
Keith Casewell 
H. Leslie Allison 
Mal & Dionne Edwards 
David Abel 
Ray Racette 
John Anderson 
Mel Douglas 
Vern Maxwell 
Wayne Miner 
M. Craig Inkster 
Elsie Ford 
Aubrey & Mavis Marcotte 
George Dragan
Palmer Hansen 
Donald McIntyre 
Dick & Elaine Gutfriend 
William Madin 
Edgar May 
Fred & Karen Catterall 
Eva Evans 
Jim & Gerry Fairburn 
Pat & Ron Robinson 
Charles & Justina Hutchinson 
Violet Darbel 
Bill & Lorna Loftus 
Roy Gaebel 
Doug Osborne
Lena Gilbertson 
Tom Fulton 
Donald Scheidt 
Olive Hein 
Doug & Wenda Coley 
Fred & Karent Catterall 
Gerald Threlfall 
William Thacker 
Rod & Shirley Burnett 

Wayne Willis 
W.G. & P.K. Smith 
George & Diane Myers 
John & Maria Soptyk 
Horseshoe Lodge Inc. 
Stan & Judy Stone 
Mary Myers 
Charles & Justina Hutchinson 
Le Ella Metcalfe 
Calvin & Dorothy Tallis
William & Lilie Farley 
Don Bennett 
William & Lorna Loftus 
W. Douglas Keam 
George Gutheil 
Grant & Margaret McKenzie 
Doug & Dorothy Harrison 
Donald & Marina Onclin 
Norman Kiesel 
Ted & Edna Hearn 
Lynn Johnstone 
Jerry & Betty Lou Smith 
Randy Ball 
Audrey Colhoun J
ohn Lockwood 
Bruce & Verna Coates
Irma & Gerry Armsworthy 
Mr. & Mrs. James McComb
CFQC Staff Association 
A.J.Y. Guy 
Goodman Private Wealth
Management 
R. W. Warren
Jack & Margaret Stewart 
Gerald & Debbie Krieger 
Alan & Shirley Philp 
Elmer & Myrna Gross 
Ron Gustafson 
Early’s Farm & Garden Centre 
Jim Murphy 
Bryon & Mary Ann Campbell 
Fred & Karen Catterall 
Bruce M. Smith 
Mary Anne Myers 
Penni L. Applin 
Garry & Marlene Lawrence 
John Britton 
Harold & Dot Wiskar 
C. George Hainsworth
Ray Reeder 
Rod & Lillian Long 
Ron & Jeanne Heeg 
Louise Knutson 
Shirley Accleton 
Don & Colleen Middleton 
Leon & Margaret Plewis 
Rosemary Moen 
Gladys Moen 
Leonard & Dorren Dokken 
Dennis & Sue Rossen 
Larry Svenson 
Jim & Nancy Moen 
Marcel & Lorretta Toupin 
Henry & Trudy Blanke 
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In Memoriam
John Green Age: 91
102-3105 Hillsdale Street
Regina, SK S4S 7K8
Deceased: January 2, 2007
Initiated: May 26, 1962

Warren Robert Craig Age: 68
Box 1737
Maple Creek, SK S0N 1N0
Deceased: January 4, 2007
Initiated: June 24, 1983

Albert David W. Foord Age: 96
Extendicare Treasurer Emeritus
4125 Rae Street Life Member
Regina, SK S4S 3A5
Deceased: January 9, 2007
Initiated: June 19, 1960

W. Harold Horner Age: 95
110-2400 East Arens Road
Regina, SK S4V 3G6
Deceased: January 17, 2007
Initiated: June 15, 1974

William James Loftus Age: 79
3 Millar Crescent
Regina, SK S4S 0A1
Deceased: January 28, 2007
Initiated: June 21, 1969

Thomas Goldring Age: 87
941  Foul Bay
Victoria, BC V8S 4H9
Deceased: April 24, 2006
Initiated: June 24, 1967

Harold Puttick Age: 79
#1 Fairview Court
Saskatoon, SK S7L 4L2
Deceased: November 10, 2006
Initiated: May 27, 1961

Kenneth C. Grainger Age: 86
310-1150 Broadway Avenue
Regina, SK S4P 4V3
Deceased: November 18, 2006
Initiated: June 24, 1978

Robert Hugh McNaughton Age: 73
105 Rupert Drive
Saskatoon, SK S7K 1B1
Deceased: November 2006
Initiated: June 25, 1976

Albert Ernest Wing Age: 90
Box 101, RR #5
Saskatoon, SK S7K 6N9
Deceased: December 1, 2006
Initiated: June 26, 1965

Alexander Bruce Auchinvole Age: 75
1012 St. David Street
Victoria, BC V8S 4Y8
Deceased: August 23, 2006
Initiated: June 27, 1980

Gordon L. Redhead Age: 83
929 Purcell Drive
Kelowna, BC V1V 1N8
Deceased: August 13, 2006
Initiated: June 19, 1970

Orest Michaluk Age: 71
Box 519
Esterhazy, SK S0A 0X0
Deceased: May 29, 2006
Initiated: June 27, 1980

WaWa Shrine Donations
November 18, 2006 to February 16, 2007 continued

Ernest & Margo Carlson 
Bart & Michelle Balfour 
Vern Traill 
Jean Trotter 
Industrial Welding Co. Ltd. 
Davies Electric Co. Ltd. 
Bevin Leipert 
Helena Kennedy 
Norman & Joyce Cook 
Anne Bell 
Brent Blanchard 
Keith & Mildred Peach 
Iver & Glennis Clifton 
Borden & Margaret Bachynski 
Gordon Balfour 
Ernie & Sue Butz 
Sue Butz 
Dorothy Wiskar 
Doug & Joan Osborne 
Phyllis Pates 
Ken & Bonnie McDougall 
Lena Gilbertson 
Richard Brown
Wally & Shirley Walker 
Merle McGowan 
Robert & Mae Watson 
Eleanor Hobbs 
Keith Casewell 
Don & Mary Bennett 
Herbert & Connie Duncan 

Gerry & Irma Armsworthy 
Jim & Nora Meek 
J. S. MacLachlan 
Raymond Taylor 
Doug & Joan Osborne 
Mel Douglas 
Esther Sandercock 
Norma Rodko 
Ron & Jeanne Heeg 
Jack & Donna Montgomery 
William & Jean White 
George & Patt Bradshaw 
Rae Murdock 
Freda Sommerfeld 
Hazel Pomeroy 
Mervyn & Marlene Brand 
John Clarke 
Art Hunter 
Rod Stafford 
Don McDougall 
Randy Ball 
Ken Eskdale 
Gerry & Irma Armsworthy 
Larry & Gail Vance 
Bryon & Mary Ann Campbell 
Harold & Jean Astbury 
Dr. & Mrs. David Johnston 
Richard Warren 
Lorne Mayes 
B. J. Fraser 

Donald Farquharson 
Carl Hladnik & Ann Zacharias 
Dale Carleton 
Herbert & Margaret Cobb 
Bill Forrest 
Borden & Margaret Bachynski 
Lyla Mae Jordahl 
John Rempel 
Hugh Stewart 
Donald & Emma Taylor 
Gladys Moen 
Heather Fisher 
Lloyd & Fairlie Walker 
Irene Sundby 
Jim & Donna Ries 
Hilliard & Karen Messer 
Don & Pat Krueger 
Harold & Dot Wiskar 
M. Jean Allen 
Mary Myers 
Myrle Grainger 
Esther Sandercock 
Doug & Mary Ramsay 
Murray & Donna Kyle 
Milta Tribble 
Harvey & Adele Gerhart 
Don & Jill McDougall 
Richard Brown 
Doug & Joan Osborne 
Bill & Jan Forrest 

James T. McLellan 
Lloyd & Madeline Imrie 
Paul & Ellen Dojack 
Bill & Lynn Johnstone
Iv er & Glennis Clifton 

Tom & Sheila Fulton 
Don & Irene Cribbs 
K. W. Harrison 
Dan & Maxine Olmsted 
Craig Clendening 
Harvey & Helen Lewis 
Don & Heather Beggs 
Henry & Eunice Taylor 
Dave & Gerry Houston 
Doug & Joan Osborne 
Gord & Pat Berg 
Garth & Sharon Sanders 

Permanent Contributing
Member (P.C.M.)  
John Lockwood 
Albert Tysowski 
Rod Stafford 
Morgan Adam 
S. Clare Phillips 
Reed Gibson  

Voluntary Contributing
Member 
Ladies Auxiliary 
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Masonic Family
Scottish Rite

Washington, D.C., January 5, 2007 — The
Scottish Rite Racing Team will be officially
announced and introduced by NASCAR, BC
Motorsports, and the Frank Cicci Racing
team at the Scottish Rite House of the Temple
on Saturday, January 6, 2007 at 11:00 a.m.
NASCAR representatives, the Racing Team,
and members of the Masonic community will
be available to the media. The House of the
Temple is located at 1733 Sixteenth St. N.W.,
Washington, D.C.

The Scottish Rite racecar will be driven by
veteran driver Brian Conz, who himself is a
32° Scottish Rite Mason. Brother Brian, who
began his career in 1988 in the Street Stock
Division, later moved to the ARCA/REMAX
Series in 1996. Brian has 15 wins, 79 top
fives, and 108 top ten finishes to his credit
and will be in the running for the Raybestos

Rookie of the Year honors.
He will be piloting the Scottish Rite #34

Chevrolet for Frank Cicci Racing based in
Mooresville, N.C. The team will be celebrat-
ing its 20th season in the Busch Series in
2007 and is the oldest running team in series
history. With 743 starts and 19 victories, the
team has fielded drivers such as current
NASCAR Craftsman Truck Series Champion
Todd Bodine, Randy LaJoie, and David
Green, along with a long line of NASCARs
favorite drivers. Owner Frank Cicci states,
“We are so excited and privileged to have
such as honourable organization associated
with us, we look forward to a long-lasting
relationship with the Scottish Rite and Brian.”

The Scottish Rite is part of the “Family of
Freemasonry,” the oldest and largest fraternal
organization in America, dating back to 1730.

Many famous American men have been
Masons, including fourteen presidents from
George Washington to Gerald Ford. Bro. Ford
was a Michigan Mason as is Bro. Conz, and
both received the 32°. About one-third of the
1.5 million American Freemasons have gone
on to become 32° Scottish Rite Masons, and
about 1% of those receive the 33° in recogni-
tion of their service to humanity, their com-
munities, or to Freemasonry. The Scottish
Rite sponsor 225 speech and language clinics
for children across the country, part of the $2
million a day or $750+ million a year
American Masonry spends on philanthropy.

Scottish Rite Racing will compete in the
2007 NASCAR Busch Series commencing at
the Daytona International Speedway in
Florida on February 17th for the full 35 race
schedule.

Grand Lodge
The Grand Lodge Office now has a Toll-Free long distance number you can reach us at … It is 1-877-661-2231.  If you are not the
Secretary of your Lodge … please pass this on to him and make sure he gets this message.

Fraternally … Ebaneezer
The Grand Secretary

“The Old Masters Wages”— Author Unknown
I met a dear old man today,
Who wore a Masonic pin,

It was old and faded like the man,
Its edges were worn quite thin.

I approached the park bench where he sat,
To give the old brother his due,

I said, “I see you’ve traveled east,”
He said, “I have, have you.”

I said, “I have, and in my day
Before the all seeing sun,

I played in the trouble, with Jubala
Jubalo and Jubalum.”

He shouted, “don’t laugh at the work my son,
It’s good and sweet and true,

And if you’ve traveled as you said,
You should give these things their due.”

The word, the sign, the token,
The sweet Masonic prayer,

The vow that all have taken,
Who’ve climbed the inner stair.

The wages of a Mason,
are never paid in gold,

but the gain comes from contentment,
when you’re weak and growing old.

You see, I’ve carried my obligations,
For almost fifty years,

It has helped me through the hardships
and the failures full of tears.

Now I’m losing my mind and body,
Death is near but I don’t despair,
I’ve lived my life upon the level,
And I’m dying upon the square.

Sometimes the greatest lessons
Are those that are learned anew,

And the old man in the park today
has changed my point of view.

To all Masonic brothers,
The only secret is to care,

May you live your life upon the level,
May you part upon the square.



Daughters of the Nile

Ladies Auxiliary
Once again the Ladies did a CASH RAF-

FLE DRAW with all the members taking part
in selling tickets, in the Mall, at the Mid-
West, or to family and friends. This was a
success as we were able to hand over a
cheque for $1,283.74 to the Potentate Ill. Sir
Gerry Hodges. I would like to thank Angie
Seidler for her help in running this year’s raf-
fle.

We awarded 3 winners:
$500 — Malcolm Gutfriend
$300 — Wanda Flatt
$200 — Vel Forfar

This event has been taken on by a NEW
chairperson: Jean Gaebel, Thanks Jean!

President - Del Bachynski, Past President
- Marg Bachynski, 1st Vice President - Elaine
Gutfriend, 2nd Vice-President - Viola May,
Treasurer - Sue Butz, Recording Secretary -
Audrey Forrest, Corresponding Secretary -
Sharon Sanders.

Councillors: Phoning - Joan Osborne,
Sick & Visiting - Donna Fonkalsrud, Cards -
Eva Evans, Hospitality - Gerry Houston.

Standing Committee: Hospital - Irene
Cribbs, Property - Lena Gilbertson,

Membership - Sheila Fulton.
Honorary: Vice President - Muriel Heal,

President - Audrey Colhoun.
Also please be aware that the times of the

meetings are changed to 1:30 p.m. Thank
you for the interest of all.

On January 26, 2007 — we held a Chili
nite — convened by Sue Butz, all who
attended enjoyed the many different chilies
WOW! What a chance to see how many dif-
ferent kinds there are. Thank you to all who
attended and brought their Chili.

Lady Del Bachynski - President

Anqet Temple #123, Daughters of the
Nile, Regina, Sask. Winners of 2006
Vacation Travel Lottery.
Dear ticket holders:

Thank you for supporting Anqet Temple’s
Vacation Lottery, all the proceeds of which
(after expenses) go to help the Shrine

Hospital children.
There were ten draws and each ticket

holder had ten chances to win a trip for two.
As you can see by the list of winners it

can happen to have your name drawn more
than once!

Anqet Temple has another Vacation

Lottery underway for 2007 (the same trips)
and tickets can still be purchased up to
December 30th.

Call Sharon Hester at 662-2852 or Elda
Bacon at 459-2716 or any Daughters of the
Nile member if you wish to get in on this
one.

The 2006 winners were:
Alaskan Cruise — Lauren Wylie, Bigger, SK Ticket #263
Victoria & Butchart Gardens — Rowena & Colin MacKeracher, Kyle, SK Ticket #20
BC Housing Charter — Monty & Oralene Heiser, Saskatoon, SK Ticket #79
Toronto — Angie & Paul Liska, Biggar, SK Ticket #38
Moose Jaw Temple Gardens — Scott & Lynn Anderson, Swift Current, SK Ticket #69
San Francisco — John Tompalski, Saskatoon, SK Ticket #217
Disneyland — Lloyd Ramsdell, Regina, SK Ticket #240
Las Vegas — Christine Newton, Swift Current, SK Ticket #212
Edmonton — Rowena & Colin MacKeracher, Kyle, SK Ticket #20
Mexico — Randy Hlady, Maple Creek, SK Ticket #270
Again, we thank you for participating and for helping Anqet Temple help the children.

Sincerely,
Elda Bacon
Recorder, Anqet Temple

2233
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The Purpose

The Need

The Pride

The Kids

Yes, I’d like to make an annual contribution to Shriners Hospitals for Children!

Bronze Society
$100-$499 annual gift

Silver Society
$500-$999 annual gift
(sterling silver)

Gold Society
$1000-$2,499 annual gift
(10k gold)

Diamond Society
$2,500+ annual gift
(14k gold with diamond)



2255

Clubs and Units
Battlefords Shrine Club 

Battleford’s Shrine Club

Invites you to Join us July 21
st
and 22

nd
, 2007

At one of Saskatchewans’s Best Golf Courses,

The North Battleford Golf and Country Club

For the Annual Shrine Golf Tournament

Shot gun Start 1:00PM Saturday

and 8:00 AM Sunday

Banquet Saturday Evening

Smorg Sunday Morning

Hole in One Prizes

Participate in the many extras happening during the

Tournament

Watch this space for entry forms
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Welcome to Tisdale for the 2007 Wa Wa Shrine Provincial Bonspiel
March 16-17-18, 2007

The Carrot River Valley Shrine Club is pleased to host the 2007 Wa Wa Shrine Provincial Bonspiel.
The curling will take be in the Tisdale Community Curling Centre (Tisdale Rec Plex).

Friday 3:00 p.m. Registration Tisdale Community Centre
5:00 p.m. 1st Draw
6:30 p.m. Ceremonies
7:00 p.m. 2nd Draw
9:00 p.m. Shrine Social (Hanover Room Tisdale Rec Plex)

10:00 p.m. Investment Seminar
Saturday 7:30 a.m. Continental Breakfast at the Curling Club (Extra tickets $4.00)

9:00 a.m. 3rd Draw
11:30 a.m. 4th Draw
2:30 p.m. 5th Draw
5:30 p.m. Cocktails (Tisdale Civic Centre)
6:30 p.m. Banquet (Extra tickets $15.00 ea.)

Entertainment to follow
Sunday 7:30 a.m. Continental Breakfast at the Curling Club (Extra tickets $4.00)

9:00 a.m. 6th Draw
11:00 a.m. 7th Draw
1:00 p.m. 8th Draw

Farewell Social after the last draw (Curling Club Lounge)

Courtesy Vans will be available

Rooms available at: Park Motel 873-2607
Country Side Inn 873-5603
Tisdale Hotel 873-2134
Bee Hive Hotel 873-4224

*NOTE: Draw times subject to change depending on the number of entries.

Registration Form
Wa Wa Shrine Provincial Bonspiel Tisdale — March 16-17-18, 2007

Return to: Wa Wa Shrine Curling, Box 516, Tisdale, Sask. S0E 1T0
E-mail: alcai@sasktel.net or Fax: (306) 873-4492

Before March 12, 2007

Home Club ______________________________________________________

Skip ____________________________________________________________

Third ___________________________________________________________

Second__________________________________________________________

Lead____________________________________________________________

Entry Fee $400.00 per Rink,
Includes Curling,

2 Breakfasts,
1 Banquet and 
courtesy Vans

Make Cheque payable to:
Carrot River Valley Shrine

Club

Carrot River Valley Shrine Club
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Carrot River Valley Shrine Club

Moosomin Shrine Club

Wa Wa Shrine CurlingWa Wa Shrine Curling
March 16, 17, 18, 2007

Tisdale Community Curling Centre
Hosted by the Carrot River Valley Shrine Club

Plan to enter now.
Accommodations blocked at the following:
Park Motel 873-2607

Country Side Inn 873-5603

Mail entries to: Shrine Curling, Box 516, Tisdale, Sask. S0E 1T0

E-mail: alcai@sasktel.net

Phone: 306-873-4492 Fax: 306-873-4492

Information and schedule will be sent to all Shrine Clubs in early 2007.

To All Shrine Clubs:

Enclosed is the schedule for the 2007 Wa
Wa Shrine Provincial Bonspiel. If there are
any questions please call. It is hoped that

the entries will be up this year. Remember
to ask your Masonic Brethren to curl if you
are short of curlers. This is a great social
and fun time event. The event is open to
men’s, ladies or mixed rinks.

Just a reminder, the entry deadline is March
12th, 2007.

Noble Al Caithcart
Bonspiel Chairman

Our 2006 building project, a garage to
store our Go Carts, was completed with
the help of several Nobles assisted by
some fine volunteers. The permanent
home for our Patrol is located behind the
Masonic Lodge and faces the back lane
for easy access. We built the garage big
enough to also accommodate some of the
tables and chairs belonging to the Lodge,
eliminating crowding in the Lodge prop-
er. A generous donation from the Masonic
Lodge helped us with this project, that has
provided them with a fine new asset.

We have also completed a very enjoy-
able fundraiser, and yes, this fundraiser
was very enjoyable! Our Club sold tickets
with the five lucky ticket holders each
winning a “Gourmet Dinner” for six, that
included transportation from the winner’s
home to the Shrine Hosts’, a complimen-
tary drink of choice, full course meal
served by the Hosts and other Shriners

and Shrine Ladies, fully stocked cash bar,
social time and return transportation. Our
Hosts did a superb job, with the able
assistance of other Nobles and Ladies,
and all the parties thoroughly enjoyed
their evenings. The Club did well finan-
cially, and the public relations aspect was
priceless. We gladly recommend this style
of project to other clubs.

Illustrious Sir Gerry Hodges and Lady
Pearl graced with us their presence at our
December meeting, at which Moosomin
Shrine Club’s 2007 Executive was sown
in.

Club President, Noble Don
Middleton, and his offices, have plans for
another year of successful activities and
fun for our Nobles and Ladies, who
showed their support for our new
President and gratitude to Noble Ray
Norgan, Immediate Past President, on a
job well done.

Moosomin Club has been busy, and having fun, this winter

(Left to Right: Liaison Officer - Noble Dave
Fairlie; Director - Noble George Smith;
Secretary - Noble Ron McKay; President - Noble
Don Middleton; Treasurer - Noble Morgan
Adam; Director - Noble Allan Cameron; and
Potentate - Ill. Sir Gerry Hodges.
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Prince Albert Shrine Club

T-Bird Corner

Wa Wa Pipes and Drums

2007 Marks Fifty Years of Shrine Club
activities in Prince Albert, as yet we have
not decided as to what we can do to cele-
brate this achievement, but we will be plan-
ning something in the near future. We are
glad to report that there are still a few
Charter Members in and around Prince
Albert but not too active. We are very happy
to report that we are again hosting BINGO
Sessions as a Fund Raising event and hope
that Club Members will again be volunteer-
ing to work.

Our President and a couple of other
Members are away enjoying the balmy
weather of Arizona and points south leaving

Noble Art King as acting President - but,
before President Noble Harold left he had
the happy occasion to present the local
Victoria Pre-Natal Fund Raising Project
with a cheque for $1,000.00 (photo
attached). The Cancer shuttle Prince Albert-
Saskatoon has made two trips this past
week. We still have our regular Monday and
Thursday Morning Coffee sessions in the
Club Room even though the weather has not
been too nice. Anyone visiting our fair City
is welcome to join us. We are looking for-
ward to participating in the upcoming local
Parades this summer.

Noble Bill McKay

Noble Harold Guy making a presentation
to Rob Daziel, hospital administrator of

Prince Albert Hospital.

Things have been fairly quite for the T-
Birds since the last report. Five members
helped at the Kids Christmas party namely
Norm Kiessel, Bill Squires, Albert May,
Terry Topuschuk and it was nice to see Bert
Isley come down and join us. We took our
turn bartending and cooking at the Happy
Hour on Friday evenings at the Shrine

Centre. Come celebrate St. Patrick’s Day
with us on March 16th when we will have
our annual “Irish Stew Supper”, it will be a
full meal deal, dessert and all. Prizes will
also be drawn for during the evening. On
April 28 will be our T-Bird Trot with music
by Len Gadica, you can dance the night away
or just sit and listen to the music from 8 p.m.

until midnight. Lunch will be served at 11
p.m. See you there!

Tickets available from any T-Bird mem-
ber or call Albert May at 721-9297 or Gord
Berg at 586-5115.

Respectfully submitted,
Albert May

Mike Francis is our new Pipe Major. He comes
with full qualifications both as a Shriner and an
accomplished piper. He is also 31 years old and as
I first said: “You could be here for forty years.” I’m
sure you’ll all want to join with me in wishing P/M
Mike the best of luck with this very demanding
leadership position.

Recent and Future Activities
Our first “gig” for 2007 was to entertain at the

incoming Potentate’s, (Ill. Sir Randy Ball), ban-
quet at the Hotel Saskatchewan. Words after the
performance were very complimentary. The Band
especially appreciated the morale booster as pro-
vided by Ill. Sir Randy, two jars of nectar reminis-
cent of the Band’s origins of dress, instruments and
repertoire.

2007 is looking very busy with a special Magic
Event preceding our normal hectic summer sched-
ule.

Yours in Faith
Graham Brabley

New Pipe Major
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Saskatoon Shrine Club
The Club is starting off the New Year fac-

ing many challenges in relation to fundrais-
ing. The Club has had to give up the Bingo
because we are basically working for noth-
ing. A new project will have to be found.

The Friday night happy hour and suppers
have been well attended and we intend on
continuing with this format. Our first func-
tion of the year was held on Friday, January
12th, when Bethel Chapter 16 of Job’s
Daughters put on supper.

Nobles Don McDonald and Stan
Sandomirsky introduced a player and two
coaches from the U of S Huskies. Jordan
Rempel, Offensive Right Tackle, has been
selected to play in the East West Shrine Bowl
in Houston, Texas on January 20th, 2007.
President Wayne Miner presented him with
coloring books and Club lapel pins to give

away to children at the Houston Shrine
Hospital. Noble Sandomirsky gave a
short talk on the Shrine Bowl game. A
short history of the game can be found
on the Shrine Hospital magazine
recently sent out. He also introduced
former 1994 Shrine Bowl player, now
coach with the Huskies, Travis Serke
along with offensive line coach Bart
Arnold. Mayor (Noble) Don Atchison
and Lady Mardel were on hand to
cheer Jordan on. He brought warm
greetings on behalf of the City of
Saskatoon and presented Jordan with
several lapel pins, depicting the City
that “Shines”, to give away while in
Houston.

The members will be called upon
again this year to help promote and

work at the 2007 Shrine Circus
on May 18th, 19th and 20th.
Noble Bill Sherwi, Chairman,
and Ill. Sir Blaine Martin,
Provincial co-chair, expect this to
be one of our most successful
years.

The famous annual Boat Award is
being chaired by Noble Dave Hanna.
This project will be launched at the
2007 Shrine Circus. We will selling

tickets at the Malls around the City. The draw
will be made at the Prairieland Exhibition on
Sunday, August 12th.

Submitted by,
President W.H. Miner

President Wayne Miner making a presentation to
U of S Husky Football player Jordan Rempel

who played in East West Shrine Bowl.

Nolan receives a picture of “Luke” from 
Noble Wayne Miner.

Saskatoon Shrine Club Hospital Chairman Noble Ken Sparros
presents a picture of Circus Elephant “Luke” to Shea.

MASONIC FAMILY 
GRAND LODGE TOLL FREE TELEPHONE NUMBER

The Grand Lodge Office now has a Toll-Free long distance number you can reach us at.....  It is

11--887777--666611--22223311
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Swift Current Shrine Club
The officers of the Swift Current Shrine

Club were installed in Dec. 2006 at our annu-
al Christmas Family Supper. Ill. Sir Gerry
Hodges and Noble Don McDougall per-
formed the Installation. Noble Herb Butz was
installed as Club President. Our Harley Motor
Bike draw will again be held this year. The

renovations at the Shrine Hut have been com-
pleted. Thanks to all those Nobles and Ladies
who did all the work. We will be having a spe-
cial Membership Nite in April. Welcome back
Noble Wayne Brown. Hopefully, we will have
one team at the Shrine Bonspiel in Tisdale.

Our sincerely sympathy to Nobles Ray

Eidem and Pete Teichroeb. Lady Wilma
Eidem passed away in Dec. and Lady Rose
Teichroeb passed away in Jan.

Spring will be welcome as the winter has
been long.

A Happy Easter to all.
Ron Heeg



3311

Strong Legs Run so that Weak Legs May Walk… Guylaine Ouellet

A Donation from Bell Employees and Retirees Guillaume Le Nigen

www.shrineshq.org Shriners Hospital for Children — Canada 1-800-361-7256

The Shriners’ red “fez,”
worn at all official 
functions, simply got its
name form its original
manufacturer.
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Wa Wa Shrine Centre
2065 Hamilton Street
Regina, Sk. S4P 3E1

Publication agreement
#40854030

Registration Form
Wa Wa Shrine Provincial Bonspiel Tisdale — March 16-17-18, 2007

Return to: Wa Wa Shrine Curling, Box 516, Tisdale, Sask. S0E 1T0
E-mail: alcai@sasktel.net or Fax: (306) 873-4492

Before March 12, 2007

Home Club ______________________________________________________

Skip ____________________________________________________________

Third ___________________________________________________________

Second__________________________________________________________

Lead____________________________________________________________

Entry Fee $400.00 per Rink,
Includes Curling,

2 Breakfasts,
1 Banquet and 
courtesy Vans

Make Cheque payable to:
Carrot River Valley Shrine Club

Wa Wa Shrine CurlingWa Wa Shrine Curling
March 16, 17, 18, 2007

Tisdale Community Curling Centre
Hosted by the Carrot River Valley Shrine Club

Plan to enter now.
Accommodations blocked at the following:
Park Motel 873-2607

Country Side Inn 873-5603

Mail entries to: Shrine Curling, Box 516, Tisdale, Sask. S0E 1T0

E-mail: alcai@sasktel.net

Phone: 306-873-4492 Fax: 306-873-4492

Information and schedule will be sent to all Shrine Clubs in early 2007.


